Dear Friends,

We pray that you are well.

After our return to Paraguay, after a 2 month visit to the UK, where, we met many of you, which was a blessing and encouragement to us, we have had a lot to do. 
(A) Mission Paraguay

In August, I had a Mission Paraguay team come out from England and Northern Ireland. We were based at the Churches’ centre in Rio Verde and we did a project there and others in El Estribo, Makthlawaiya and La Patria. Apart from the physical projects the team did activities with the local children and some sewing work with the Rio Verde church ladies group. Community spirit building is very important and enjoyable with the children.

In Rio Verde we completed the dismantling of an old generator shed and erected it in a more convenient place on the sight and now have a secure shed for general storage, which was very much needed.
In El Estribo, the team started the digging of the hole for a (1) new water cistern which stores water from the Karanda church roof. (2) 5 new adobe houses were started, of which one was completed bar the painting before they left. It was great to see the expressions on the new home owner’s faces. I have the windows and door pains to fit on these. We also erected the structure and roof on Pastor Mario’s house in the community of La Patria. 
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(B)

The work I mentioned for prayer whilst in the UK was that of the funding for a cattle project in the Village of Santa Fe. The funding has come according to plans and the work progressing quickly. I delivered fencing wire last week and this has already been put in place. The water reservoir for cattle watering (5000 cubic metres) has been excavated. The managing of this project by the Community organization (OMI= organizacion mismo indigena), under the leadership of Esteban Galeano is going very well, and the funding agency is very pleased, so is Luis Santa Cruz the Christian agriculturalist who is supervising it. Thank you for your prayers of these activities and for these key people.

(C)

This week end we have received some rains to help the recovery of the camp. The winter has been cold and dry, with several frosts that stunted the growth of the moringa trees. It rained 25 mm this weekend and this should bring them to life. The Millettia trees that I also mentioned got frosted, but have resprouted from the base even with the drought conditions. That seems a very positive indication for adaptation to Chaco conditions.
(D)

Pray for Alison who is in the UK until the 21st. Her father died suddenly nearly 2 weeks ago, and she went back for the funeral and to be with her sister and step mother. We were able to get a flight the same day as we got the news. Pray for Fay and her family and Sue the step mother. It was great to see them all when we were there in July, and Alison had spoken with her Dad a couple of days before his death.

(E) Pray for the starting and completion of another 6 houses. Also, for promoting more Moringa planting to meet the growing market needs.

Pray for Alison as she settles back into teaching when she returns.

Love and greetings,

Chris and Alison Hawksbee
